From: EASTECH [EASTECH@fcc.gov] Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2007 9:45 AM

To: Roland Gubisch ES-BOX

Subject: RE: Holding internal photos permanently confidential

Hello Roland,

TCB's can mark internal photos confidential. A justification must be provided in the confidentiality request letter.

The request below has been approved by the FCC before for a similar device. You should submit a copy of this inquiry in the filing

Thanks

From: Roland Gubisch ES-BOX [mailto:roland.gubisch@intertek.com]

Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2007 12:04 PM

To: EASTECH

Subject: Holding internal photos permanently confidential

Dear Sir or Madam,

We are holding a TCB application for a commercial 125 kHz RFID reader for secure entry control. The device is potted completely, and the applicant's request for confidentiality notes that any attempt to open it would destroy the device. The applicant is requesting permanent confidentiality for the internal photos, in addition to the more customary exhibits such as schematics.

We believe that this request is reasonable and wish to comply. Please advise.

Thank you, Roland Gubisch Intertek